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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of Council held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday 24 October 2016
	
	

	Present:
	
	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Bunyard, Mrs Wellstead, De Groot, Bennett, and Lucas.

T Lovell (Parish Clerk)


	164/2016/17
	Apologies
	Received Cllr Mrs Chesters, Bonds, Chugg and Lord.


	165/2016/17
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	According to reports on social media, there appears to a culvert collapse on privately owned land on Braunton Burrows.  The Environment Agency are aware of the situation and are carrying out investigations regarding the extent of the damage, due it being in private ownership this is not the EA’s responsibility.  The Marsh Inspectors are meeting tonight to discuss the issue, two of the Parish Councillor not in attendance tonight are believed to be at the Land Drainage Board’s meeting.

	166/2016/17
	Declarations of Interest


	None received

	167/2016/17
	Finance


	RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule be approved and drawn in the total sum of £25,241.22.
 (N/C)


	168/2016/17
	BT Telephone Kiosks, Braunton
	The Chairman welcomed John Rendle.  Mr Rendle requested permission to place adhesive signs on the top panel of the Caen Street Car Park pay and display machines and on the litter bins near the Caen Medical Centre and public conveniences.   The signs will inform the public that there is a defibrillator located at John Wensley’s newsagents.  The defibrillator will shortly be relocated on the outside of the building making it accessible 24/7.  
RESOLVED: Suspend Standing Orders.

Neil Hampson recommended that the Braunton Caen Rotary Club should approach the Sign Shop on Pottington, as they make adhesive backed signs.  He also offered to contribute towards the cost of the signs out of the Christmas Market fund.

RESOLVED:

That the Braunton Caen Rotary Club be granted permission to strategically place defibrillator signs on pay and display machines and public furniture owned by the Parish Council in Caen Street Car Park.

That the Council agrees to pay towards the adhesive signs.

Mr Rendle informed the Council that the British Heart Foundation would be officially presenting the defibrillator to the Braunton Caen Rotary Club on Monday 7 November at 2 p.m.  The Braunton Caen Rotary Club have been providing training on how to use a defibrillator and have to date trained 556. 

RESOLVED:

a. That the Council official writes to the Braunton Caen Rotary Club thanking them for the great work that they are doing in Braunton and surrounding areas regarding defibrillators.

b. That the Council replaces the top panels of the Knowle telephone kiosk with ‘Defibrillator’ signs.

c. Reinstate Standing Orders

(N/C)

The Parish Clerk notified the Members that the Council had expressed its interest to BT to take on the ownership of the BT Telephone Kiosk in South Street.  

RESOLVED: That the Council adopts the BT Telephone Kiosk in South Street and explores the possibility of installing a defibrillator.

(N/C)



	169/2016/17
	Braunton and North Devon Christmas Market
	The Chairman welcomed Neil Hampson the organiser of the Braunton and North Devon Christmas Market.
Mr Hampson informed the Council that this year’s Christmas Market will be held on Saturday 3 December in Caen Street Car Park starting at 3 p.m. and ending at 9 p.m.  He gave a brief presentation regarding the arrangements for this year’s Market.
· There will be sufficient lighting this year, floodlights the same as those on the Chivenor Cross development, will be hired for the event.

· The Caen Street Car Park will be closed at 9 p.m. on Friday 2 December and reopened at 10 p.m. on 3 December.

· Permit holders will be permitted to park in the Overflow area accessed via the Police Station Car Park.  There will a Marshal at the entrance to ensure that only permit holders are given access.

· The Food Court will be setup next to the Skate Bowl and the Bar will be set up at the entrance to the Overflow Car Park.

· The Countryside Centre will be open and serving mulled wine.

· The Museum of British Surfing will open and Caen Caterpillars Pre School will be providing a Santa’s Grotto.

· Entertainment including dance groups will be in the area outside the Museum of British Surfing.

· Store holders will be providing their own lighting, the type of lighting required has been recommended on their application forms and is available to purchase from a local hardware store.
· Alternative parking will be provided at Tesco, the Cricket Club and the Academy.

The Council thanked Mr Hampson for attending the meeting to update it regarding the arrangements for this Christmas Market.

RESOLVED:

a. That Caen Street Car Park closes at 9 p.m. on Friday 2 December and will reopen at 10 p.m. on Saturday 3 December.

b. Signage informing the public of the closure to put up in the Car Park in advance of the event.

c. The Parish Council to arrange for the Christmas Market to have use of North Devon Council’s Public Conveniences during the event.

(N/C)


	
	
	


170/2016/17.      Planning
(a)   61875
Variation of condition 2 (approved plans) attached to planning permission 59804 (alterations to stores for improved access) to allow amended design at Willoway Lane, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Duncan Hague





Comment:
Recommend refusal on the grounds that the proposed windows, by reason of its location would harm the character and appearance of the area and surrounding Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  Members were also concerned that glare from reflecting sunlight on the proposed windows, could cause visibility issues with motorist on nearby roads.

(N/C)

(b)   61887
Conversion of loft and erection of garden studio at 5 Saunton Close, Braunton

Applicant:
Mr & Mrs James & Kay Lapish

Comment:
Recommend refusal on the grounds that the proposed studio dwelling would have a significant adverse impact on the adjacent highway and junction though an overbearing sense of dominance.

(N/C)

 (c)   61906
Single storey rear extension at 21 Kingsacre, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr & Mrs Alex Wadey


Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(d)    61708
Variation of condition 2 (approved plans) attached to planning permission 60585 (variation of condition 2 (approved plans) attached to planning permission 56562) to allow reduced footprint of the approved garages at Chesil Cliff House Road from Hobbs House to Broadlys, Croyde, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Edward Short

Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

NOTICES OF DECISION
Approval
61859
Application for a non-material amendment to planning permission 59534 in respect of construction of external walkway at 2 Wrafton Road, Braunton.
	171/2016/17

	RMB Chivenor

	The Chairman expressed his concerns regarding the news that the RMB base at Chivenor will be included in the MOD’s national review of its estates, the Council unanimously agreed to write to the MOD to express its full support for maintaining the Military Base at Chivenor. The Parish Council has had a very close relationship with Chivenor, going back to the RAF days. It has given the Freedom of the Village to the 59 Independent Commando Squadron and to the 24 Commando Engineer Regiment.

	172/2016/17
	North Devon and Torridge Local Plan 2011 – 2031 and Traveller Accommodation Site Allocations DPD 2014 – 2031

	RESOLVED:  That the consultation be noted.
(N/C)



	173/2016/17
	Revised Parish Plan 2016 – 2026
	The Parish Clerk reported that the ‘Community Needs Survey’ consultation finished on 14 October.  The Council had received 338 responses to the survey.  The data collected will be incorporated into the revised Parish Plan 2016 – 2026 and considered by Council at a future meeting.

(N/C)

	174/2016/17
	Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Council provides permission for Cancer Research UK to use the Village Green on Saturday 5 November to hold their Penny for a Guy event.

(N/C)


The meeting closed at 8:30 p.m.



............................................... The Chairman
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